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Self-regulated Learning  

To enable students to become 

a self -regulated learner, we 

have to provide them chances 

for  reflection.  

In English, we start doing so by 

modifying the writing journal. 

The part of òLooking Aheadó 

includ es setting goals and 

strategies and the part of 

òLooking Backó includes 

reflection and evaluation . The 

part on òSelf-Reflection ó is also 

strengthened by providing 

students a more detailed check 

list, a reminder of re -reading the 

writing and a guide for thinking 

of improving actions.  

By enforcing studentsõ self-

editing skills, we hope that they 

are able to engage in the art of 

being a reader and understand 

the audience they are trying to 

write for; be more critical of 

their own work; an d realize the 

importance of writing with 

accuracy.  

Letõs work hard and become 

independent and self -regulated 

learners!  

At a Glance Hello parents and students! Welcome back to 

a new school year! And to  our Grade 1 

students  and parents , welcome to Pui Kiu 

College ! I hope that you have already settled 

in with your school life and started to enjoy 

your learning . Here, Iõd like to introduce PEN to 

you.  

 

PEN, the Primary English Newsletter , is a 

monthly e -newsletter which keeps parents and 

students informed of whatõs happening in the 

Primary English Panel.  You may read about 

interesting activities we do during lesson time, 

fun and  educational excursions related to the 

modules we learn, students õ writings, 

introductions of teachers and much more!  

 

All grades have starte d module 1 already. The 

amazing thing is, the modules are all about 

places or people. A grade 5 student found out 

that the difference between police and spies is 

that police have uniforms but spies donõt! 

Grade 3 learned that Brazil is the biggest 

country in South America. In òTeacher 

Featureó, Teacher Ian will introduce himself to 

you. Would you like to find out more? Read on.  

 

We are looking forward to having a rewarding 

and fun -filled  academic year and will share 

with you in PEN.  

 

Chan Ching Wa  
The Primary English Panel Head  



 

 

 

 

 ˒Welcome to Pui Kiu!  ˒
The Grade One children have been learning 

about ônounsõ in the English lessons.  So what 
exactly is a ônounõ?  A noun is a naming word, and it 
can be a person, a place, a thing or an animal.  
Want to know more?  Here are some more examples!   

      

 

The children also introduce d themselves to 
the class and shared their likes and dislikes with 
their friends.  They learned how to interview their 
friends and  ask them different  questions. Letõs 
look at some of their personal profiles!  
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